
This leaflet provides useful information for the risk analysis that employers must perform according to 

article 16 of the Royal Decree of 20 May 2016 on the protection of the health and safety of employees 

against the risks of electromagnetic fields at work. 

 

 
1. Results of the “Radio Frequency Exposure Test” conducted conform to EN 62311 (evaluation 

of electrical and electronic equipment concerning the exposure restrictions of humans to 

electromagnetic fields (0 Hz-300 GHz), performed by Cetecom ICT Services GmbH and 

authorised on 8. June 2016 
 

 

 

The limits shown in above tables are reference values for the electrical fields, set forth by the Council 

recommendation No 1999/519/EC of 12 July 1999 on the limitation of exposure of the general public 

to electromagnetic fields. 



2. Conclusion: No prevention measures needed 
 
 

These results show that the electrical emissions measured at the outside of the Satellic OBUs do not 

exceed the reference level for general public exposure to electromagnetic fields. This means that 

exposure to Satellic OBUs does not cause any risk for the general public (including pregnant women 

and pace maker carriers). 

Additionally, the results show that Satellic OBUs do not exceed the action levels described in annex 3, 

Table B1 of the Royal Decree of 20 May 2016 on the protection of the health and safety of employees 

against the risks of electromagnetic fields at work. According to the non-binding guide of the execution 

of the Directive 2013/35/EU a supplementary evaluation is not necessary. Thus, in sum, no prevention 

measures are needed. 


